
May 12, 2020 

Greenwood Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

 

The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Doug 

Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members 

present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Roberts and Krikorian. Also present 

were 3 residents.  

 

The agenda was approved as presented with the addition of the renewal of the fire contract and 

front door repair. 

 

Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on April 14, 2020.  

Krikorian seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.    

 

In correspondence Nowicki discussed receiving a letter from Semco requesting to be notified of 

new buildings. 

 

Nowicki made a motion to approve the monthly bills and treasurer’s report.  Ramsey seconding.  

Motion carried 5-0.  

 

The fire department report was approved as presented.  Nowicki discussed that one 50 foot 

section of 3” hose failed the hose test. The fire department will have a controlled burn for 

training purposes on a property with a blight issue. 

 

The Zoning Administrator report was approved as presented.  The zoning ordinance amendment 

is with the Planners and they will be sending a recommendation. 

 

In citizens comments John French Jr discussed spraying for weeds. 

 

In new business it was decided to make changes to 2 permit fees with the recommendation of 

Zoning Administrator Jim Golembiewski.  Pond permits will be issued by the Zoning 

Administrator.  There will be a $40.00 Site Plan Review fee only.  The $40.00 permit fee and 

$100.00 Bond fee will be removed.  There will also be a $40.00 Site Plan Review fee added for 

Agricultural Buildings.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the changes.  O’Brien seconding.  

Motion carried 5-0.  The Board agreed to keep the office closed under the current Governor’s 

order.  The Office Secretaries will continue to be paid.  The Board will open up as recommended 

by the Governor.  Nowicki opened 3 sealed bids for the painting of the inside of the Township 

Hall.  Nowicki made a motion to accept the proposal from R.A.D. Custom Painting in the 

amount of $4,775.00.  O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Brockway Township has 

requested the renewal of the Fire contract for 3 years with the cost remaining at $45,000.00 per 

year.  O’Brien made a motion to approve the renewal of the fire contract.  Roberts seconding.  

Roll Call:  Krikorian –yes; Nowicki – yes; Ramsey – yes; O’Brien – yes; Roberts – yes.  Motion 

carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve Custom Glass to repair the front door of the hall.  

O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.     

 

In citizen’s comments residents discussed Internet options for residents.  Clerk O’Brien 

discussed the website and adding a BS&A option for residents.  A newsletter was discussed. 

 

Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Meeting Adjourned 8:21 p.m. 

 

Sonya O’Brien 

Greenwood Township Clerk 


